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Sir Knights, 
 
Again I have the pleasure of being able to address you all. With the month of 
April behind us, the annual Conclave for the Grand Bodies of the York Rite 
completed their sessions and are ready to start the new year. There are a few 
dates for the upcoming month of May that everyone needs to keep in mind. 
 
First is the upcoming Indiana Templar Academy. The first session is May 5th, 
2012 at the Fort Wayne Masonic Temple and the second is on June 2nd, 2012 at 
the Columbus Masonic Temple in Columbus, IN. Both sessions will start at 10:00 
am and end around 3:00 pm with a luncheon at 12:00 noon. A fee of $20.00 will 
be charged to each Sir Knight in attendance to cover lunch and materials needed 
for the sessions. Reservations for either dates need to be made as soon as 
possible to Dwight Lanman at 1735 S. Golden Lake Rd., Angola, IN 46703 to get 
an accurate head count for the classes and the meal. 
 
On May 12th, 2012 at the Fort Wayne Masonic Temple there will be an 
Instructional/Inspection by the Grand Chapter of Indiana. It will start at 7:00 am 
with coffee and donuts then at 8:00 am the Instructional will begin. Once the 
Instructional is completed there will be a meeting of the Knights of the York 
Cross of Honour.  
 
The annual meeting for the York Rite College #55 will be on May 19th, 2012 at 
the Fort Wayne Masonic Temple. A luncheon will be served at 12 pm with the 
annual meeting and degree work to follow, with a program presented for the 
Ladies during the meeting. The meeting should be finished no later than by 5pm.  
 
And finally, it gives me a great honor and privilege to announce that one of Fort 
Wayne Commandery’s own Sir Knight’s was elected to become the Right Eminent 
Grand Commander of the Grand Commandery of Knights Templar of Indiana. Sir 
Knight Bobby Roberts was elected on April 27th, 2012 at the Annual Conclave in 

mailto:thowenstine@embarqmail.com


Indianapolis, Indiana to the position of Right Eminent Grand Commander. We at 
Fort Wayne Commandery wish all the best and look forward to working with 
REGC Bobby Roberts in the upcoming year.  
 
Please keep your thoughts and prayers to all of our Brethren or their family 
members who may be going through health issues. We wish everyone a speedy 
recovery and if anyone needs assistance please let us know. 
 
With Spring here and Summer coming right behind I hope that this Summer you 
and your family are able to spend time together and that I wish you and your 
family all the best for the upcoming summer months. Take care and God bless 
 
Fraternally, 
Tyson Howenstine 
 
 


